RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES June 4, 2009 Buckeye Recreation Center

- I. Call to Order Chairman Mr. Pfohl called to order the regular meeting of the Recreation Advisory committee at 9:00am at Buckeye Recreation Center. Present were Chairman Mr. Pfohl, and Advisory Committee Members, Ms. Piquet, Mr. Adams, Mr. Smoot, Mr. Brooks, and Ms. Owen; Mr. Jelinski, Parks and Recreation Director was also present.
- II. Approval of Minutes Minutes were approved from the previous meeting.

III. Recreation Report -

A. May Recreation Report – There were a total of 1,439 daily visits to the Recreation Center for the month of May 2009. Eighty-three (83) Family/Individual Annual Passes were sold/renewed in May 2009. There were fourteen (14) Resident Individual, zero (0) Non-Resident Individual, zero (0) Non-Resident Family, sixty-nine (69) Resident Family Passes, and two (2) personal training passes sold.

During the month of May the Buckeye Recreation Center held various fitness classes and recreation programs.

The events for May included the 1st kid's bike rodeo to go along with the Beech Mountain Beest cycling weekend. We also hosted our 2nd annual Community Health Fair. The Community Health Fair was a success with over 40 participants. Appalachian Regional Healthcare helped sponsor the event. We also had guest speakers presenting on various health issues and concerns.

B. Outdoor Recreation Report – Mr. Jelinski gave an update on the construction of the new playground. Beanstalk Journeys is scheduled to start construction the week of June 1, 2009. The anticipated completion date is June 30, 2009.

IV. Additional Business -

- A. 2009/2010 Budget Mr. Jelinski updated the Recreation Committee on the proposed 2009/2010 budget. The budget was presented to the Recreation Committee and is awaiting approval from town council.
- B. Review of Fitness Classes Mr. Jelinski reviewed the June fitness class schedule with the committee. Mr. Jelinski told the committee that the number of fitness classes offered in July and August will be reduced, but shouldn't be

Recreation Center Committee

too noticeable. The reason for the reduction in classes is to be able to offer year round fitness classes.

- C. A Cool 5 Mr. Jelinski updated the Recreation Committee on A Cool 5 2009. Mr. Jelinski stated that 125 people have registered for the event and he expects an additional 40 to 50 people to register at the pasta dinner or race day. A discussion was had about logistics for the race.
- V. Adjourn The meeting was adjourned at 10:25am

Respectfully submitted,

Eric Jelinski